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Commencement –Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
ANR Application – 61, 63 Oakdale Avenue, Allard/Bottehlo, Map 12 Lots 18 and 28C
Chairman Ryder confirmed that representatives from both parties; William Pettit (representing his Mother Mrs. Bottehlo) and Denise Allard were present at the meeting.  It was then confirmed that they were both in agreement over the division of the property.  He explained that a settlement agreement between the two parties had been drawn up along with correspondence from Town Counsel, both submitted to the Board for review.
Motion made Clerk North to endorse the ANR plan presented, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 5-0-0
Comments to the ZBA – David and Valerie Knott – 56 Allen Street
Motion made by Clerk North to not comment to the ZBA, seconded by Member Gonsalves
VOTE: 5-0-0 

Comments to the ZBA – Elizabeth Smith – 5 Water Street
Motion made by Clerk North to not comment to the ZBA, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 5-0-0

Discussion: Possible Articles for Fall Town Meeting
Chairman Ryder suggested they would prefer to make comments to when there is a full board is present.

Vice - Chairman Maguaran explained that he had spoken with Member Briggs and he although not present at the meeting, suggested bringing forward a change which would address 7.4.4.5 and the issues of association and accessory piers affected by the up zoning of 1999.  
Vice – Chairman Magauran also suggested bringing up the proposal by Member Sweeney which would increase the minimum size of Accessory Apartments.  

After discussion Vice – Chairman Magauran proposed that he would write up two possible articles to be reviewed by Town Counsel before the next meeting.  They would include possible changes in language for Accessory and Association Piers and a possible change in language for Accessory Dwelling Units to be ready for Spring Town Meeting.  
It was determined that they would have dialogue with the ZBA regarding issues with set-backs.  Chairman Ryder will meet with Bob Wedge to get input regarding the set back issues.
Approval of Minutes

Motion made by Clerk North to approve the minutes of  January 17, 2012 as written, seconded by Vice Chairman Magauran.
VOTE: 5-0-0
Approval of Bills

Motion made by Member McArdle to approve the Bill from Staples for 199.99 for a recorder, seconded by Vice – Chairman Magauran.
VOTE: 5-0-0
Moved by Clerk North and seconded by Member Gonsalves to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. 
VOTE:  5-0-0
List of Documents Submitted:

Minutes January 17, 2012

Bill Staples
ZBA Applications – David and Valerie Knott

                                  Elizabeth Smith

Respectfully submitted,

Ted North, Clerk
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